April 22, 2002


BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS PROCEEDINGS

Of the Board of Public Works of the City of Phillips at a special meeting held in the Council Room, Municipal Center, Phillips.

Meeting called to order by Chair Namtzu at 4:02 PM. Committee members present: Joe Boho, Jeff Fahl and Leon Namtzu.

Others present: Mayor Corcilius, City Attorney Bilz, D.P.W. Staroba, Lee V. Lamoreaux, John Martwick and John Iverson.

The request of Janice Potter, 196 South Argyle Avenue, for expense of damages as a result of a sewer backup on March 30, 2002, in the amount of $820.43, was tabled by committee members. City Attorney Bilz will write a letter to Mrs. Potter regarding the City’s position on her request.

The following are comments/discussion regarding water overload problems at the wastewater treatment plant:

Mr. Iverson, Ayres Associates: A clear water infiltration study would help to determine sources of infiltration problems. Use of dye chemicals and/or colored smoke would be utilized in such a study. The sewermain system in the City of Phillips is divided into ten (10) sections. The installation of ten (10) flow monitoring meters would help to determine sources of infiltration (cracks in manholes, cracks in sewermains, etc.), and/or inflow(roof drains, sumps connected to sewer laterals, etc.).

Mr. Martwick, Utility Supervisor, suggested checking selected man​holes, pop covers and check for wet or dry.

Mayor Corcilius: Buildings in the City with flat roofs should be checked to be sure roof drains are not connected in sanitary sewer laterals.

D.P.W. Staroba will check on buildings with flat roofs for possible roof drain illegal connections.

Motion by Mr. Boho, seconded Mr. Fahl to adjourn. Carried.

Meeting adjourned at 5:39 PM.
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